
 
 

Circular No.15 / 2015-18                                 Dated 20th April, 2016 

 

 

 

As decided in the Secretariat Meeting of ITEF (CHQ.) held on 1st March, 2016 at Rajouri 

Garden, New Delhi, the demand of higher pay for the grades of ITOs, ITIs and TAs (at par with 

the officials of IB / CBI and various other Departments)  than what was recommended by the 

7th CPC has been raised before the Hon’ble Minister of State (Revenue), Revenue Secretary, the 

Chairman, CBDT and the Chairman, Implementation Cell, Govt. of India while meeting them 

separately and the memorandum prepared in this regard was submitted to them for their 

immediate intervention. It was further decided in the above said secretariat meeting to chalk 

out campaign program for the month of April-May 2016 before finalization of agitation program.  

 

  It was also decided to explore the possibility of reviving the Co-ordinating Committee of 

Revenue Department (CoC) so that the Department specific issues pertaining to 7th CPC could be 

pursued jointly. As per the decision taken, the apex level leadership of ITEF, ITGOA and various 

service organizations of CBEC met on 28th March, 2016 at C R Building New Delhi. It was decided 

to revive state Revenue C-o-Cs. It was also decided that the campaign program would be 

organized, wherever possible, in the banner of Revenue CoC. Minutes of the meeting of CoC is 

also attached with this Circular. The Chart containing campaign program of ITEF has been 

finalized and placed in the website. All the Circle Secretaries are requested to contact the 

concerned CHQ leaders immediately and finalize the date and venue of the said program and 

make it a grand success. 

 

The Central JCA brought the issue of large number of pending applications for 

compassionate appointment of the dependents of the employees of I.T. Department, who died 

in harness, to the kind notice of the Hon’ble Minister of State (Revenue) in the meeting dated 

31-03-2016. It was mentioned before the Hon’ble Minister that the pendency was created due 

to the ceiling of 5% of Direct Recruitments, imposed on all compassionate appointments by the 

Department of Personnel and Training. The Central JCA pleaded that a onetime relaxation of the 

ceiling of 5% was needed in order to consider the cases which would be fit for compassionate 

appointments. The Hon’ble MoS (Revenue) directed the Department to collect the facts & 

figures in relation to the actual requirement regarding that issue. The Central JCA has submitted 

a letter to the Hon’ble MoS (Revenue) on 12-04-2016 requesting him to kindly issue necessary 

instruction to expedite the matter. 

 

The circular dated 4th April 2006 of the Confederation of CG Employees regarding All India 

Trade Union Education Camp to be held at Dehradun on 24th & 25th May 2016 is enclosed and all 

Circle Secretaries are requested to nominate one Comrade each for the Education Camp and 
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intimate the CHQ. Accordingly, latest by 30th April 2016. 

 

Regarding finalization of Recruitment Rules of Inspector and Executive Assistant, we have 

circulated the objections raised by the DoPT to all Circle Secretaries. The ITEF CHQ has already 

submitted a Note in this regard to the ADG-II, HRD, CBDT. 

 

The proposal for withdrawal of the ban on inter charge transfer (ICT) is pending with the 

CBDT. The order will likely be issued after necessary approval of the Member (P) and the 

Chairman, CBDT only for those members who have completed three years in their respective 

charges. The CBDT already constituted a committee to look into the existing policy and to frame 

a new policy regarding inter charge transfer on compassionate grounds. We have submitted our 

views before the committee but the minutes of the meeting is yet to be received. 

 

The Board has issued the instruction along with the DoPT OM dated 2nd March 2016 

regarding recovery of wrongful / excess payments made to Government servants after granting 

MACP benefit. The CBDT is going to issue clarifications regarding treatment of promotion in 

same grade pay for the purpose of determining eligibility for financial upgradation under MACP.  

 

It was decided in the meeting with ADG,Admn.(Exam),CBDT that the departmental 

examinations for 2016 would  be held from 18th July, 2016. Necessary order has not yet issued 

by the concerned authority. The eligibility norms for appearing Ministerial Exam has already 

been issued and the staff members in MTS grade are now eligible to appear in the Ministerial 

Exam. We have already submitted a letter requesting for inclusion of staff members in the grade 

of NS in the said examination. 

 

                          

Yours fraternally, 

                                                        
 (Rupak Sarkar) 

                            Secretary General 
 

   

 

 

 


